From: Karla
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Subject: Oppose HB 3063
Date: Wednesday, February 27, 2019 6:29:24 PM

I am writing today as an Oregonian grandmother of two to voice my concerns and opposition on HB 3063.

HB 3063 will create a profound barrier to equal access to education for Oregon students. House Bill 3063 directly
targets families’ right to choice while deliberately discriminating against children based on religious beliefs and
disability status. The choice to vaccinate one’s own children is a very personal one made on the basis of personal
and religious beliefs, medical status, and the risks vs rewards. For some families, injecting aborted fetal and animal
DNA may be against their religious beliefs. For other families, vaccinations may cause harm to their children with
disabilities, whom are unable to gain Medical Exemptions due to barriers placed by the Oregon Health Authority.

My grandchildren, ages 4 and 19 months access Early Intervention and Early Childhood Special Education Services.
Due to their own health issues and past family medical histories, they have chosen a different vaccination schedule
then the one recommended by the CDC. HB 3063 would make them both ineligible for the special education
services they desperately need and have a right to access. My grandchildren should not be subject to medical
interventions that would cause them significant harm in order to have equal access to education, HB 3063 would
directly discriminate against them on their disability status. | urge you to maintain parental rights to healthcare
choice, especially when one of the risks of vaccinations is death. | respectfully ask that you stand by Oregon
families and vote NO on HB 3063.

| appreciate your time in this matter,
Karla Dolan

Grandparent

Hillsboro, OR
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